# MRC General Meeting 8/12/2020

Total accounts- \$767,052.20

Loan-(\$99,500)

Holly Wall- Honored as the Girls Lacrosse Commissioner for 6 years. Presented with a plaque.

## **Team Snap**

Better for the MRC.

Setting registrations up with a \$0 Registration Fee so we don't have an issue for have to issue refunds if the seasons are cancelled. Field Hockey just sent out invoices for payments. Email Carl with any questions. We have a dedicated account representative for Team Snap. We can do a team build out once the registrations are completed.

## **Return To Play**

New-Coaches need to wear masks. By adhering to the rules it helps with access to facilities such as Cherokee.

#### Refunds

Phase II refunds will be finalized this week. Some were sent out to expedite.

## **Coaches Clinics**

Rutgers ceritifications-3 meetings(min of 10 people needed)

Need a picture of the card when completed and send it to Kelly. There's 3 parts of the class and all need to be completed.

We have our Audit to bring our books up to date. We also have hired a professional bookkeeper who manages our books.

#### **Sports Reports**

Baseball- rec is wrapping up. Refunds are done. Had a successful Mayhem Tournament with 46 teams. Township doesn't do anything fields wise beyond Arrowhead. They are transitioning to the color Orange.

Basketball- Zoom meeting, travel basketball is playing it by ear. They may start later so they can have access to facilities.

Cheerleading- Registration Open. Cherokee start is pushed back and they will continue to work with Cherokee.

Field Hockey- They are up and running. Starting next Monday. 173 girls signed up and they need a few more coaches.

Flag Football- Refunds are complete.

Football- Registration is open. \$30 charge which is being used to purchase jerseys. Rick is working with other towns.

Hockey- opening up registration at no cost on 8/15/20.

**Boys Lacrosse- No report** 

Girls Lacrosse- Celebrating 8th graders. Still need a commissioner.

SUP-They are in a holding pattern. May start up in October. They are selling masks, \$3 each or 2 for \$5.

Soccer-Practicing and the leagues are a go. 36 Team and 400 REC signed up.

Wrestling- no report

Track-no report

Softball- We had a successful tournament by USA softball with 24 teams. USSSA State Champs 18uB. Tryouts are going on with most travel teams. We had 8 girls graduate and are going onto to play college softball. Rec-Registration is open and we are expanding our age groups to include 4th-5th grades.

Local School District- Board meeting for reentry. Hybrid ½ remote and ½ going to the school. Could change any day.

Lenape School District-Governor Murphy left it up to the districts to decide. They are waiting on getting the surveys back. The need to see how many teachers are going to come to school to teach. High School sports are a go now.

Township-No report.

Elks-No report.

# **Nominations**

Walt Miller -President

Mike Orth-Vice President

**Meghan Lafferty Goins-Public Relations** 

**Holly Wall-Saftey Director** 

**Erin Bittenbender-Treasurer** 

Frank Donnelly-Secretary

Ellen Brouccoliere-Trustee

**Rick Brown -Trustee** 
